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The next meeting of the Chiefs’ & FireFirefighters’ Association will be held at Station 18, Quakertown on November 21st.
Dinner at 7:00 PM

Meeting begins at 7:45 PM

Fire History Books for sale at the meeting.

The December meeting will be held at the Doylestown Training Center.

Highlights of the October Meeting. – First Response Locator Systems, Inc. put on a demonstration of their home locator system. It is a highly reflective address number that includes a flashing LED light for your mail box or lamp post. It can be seen from a mile away in the dark. Ideal for rural areas. www.FirstResponseLocator.com or Ken Bauldree at Ken@FirstResponseLocator .com or 267-247-6884
The fire communication advisory board had their meeting 9/29 at the 911 center. They met with the CAD consultant MCM Consulting Group Inc. and had a question and answer session to identify potential requirements from the fire and EMS services for the new CAD system. Glenn Baun reminded everyone to report any issues with the communication system or the radios themselves, to the County radio tech staff so they can look into them.
Community College Training Danielle Roope is the new Director of Certification & Curriculum.
A prop comprised of three conex boxes will be located at the Doylestown Center.  This prop would replace the existing truck trailers that        were donated by 3M in the 1990s.  The prop will accommodate the following training programs: Ventilation, Search & Rescue, Confidence Maze, Confined Space Rescue, Rapid Intervention Training & Firefighter Survival Training The estimated cost of this prop is approximately 190k.
A three bay building that will accommodate the SCBA Compressor, three equipment trailers, and the pickup truck is being planned for 2017 in Bristol.  This building was a deduction from the original plans at the time the Training Center was constructed.
The Fire Science Degree Program is entirely online.  Rob Freese is submitting an Emergency Management Degree Program to the College.  This program will be online as well.  If all goes well with the College Committees, this program could start up in 2018.
The College is in the process of developing a hybrid Firefighter 1 Training Program.  The lecture portions of the program will be completed online.          This offers the students an opportunity to complete the classroom sessions online at their convenience.  The lab or hands-on sessions will be   completed at the training centers.  Students who successfully complete this program, as well as, the prerequisite courses will be eligible to test for professional certification in accordance with NFPA 1001.
The College Foundation (This is the department that secures and manages all College involved grants.) is looking into possible grant opportunities to help with the two training centers.  As opportunities develop, the College will reach out to the Association.
Scholarship winners - Katelyn Boshell, Active   

Electronic Media – Kutztown University, Perkasie Fire Co.                              

Kevin Brewer, Active

Computer/Electronic Engineering - Penn College of Technology, Upper Makefield Fire Co. 
Rachel Loux, Active

Associate Degree in Biology – BCCC, Veterinary Medicine - Delval University

Doylestown Fire Co.
Chris Wend, Active                                  

Bachelor of Science in Neuroscience, Johns Hopkins University, Midway Fire Co.

Nominations:

President - Hugh Hager
1st VP. – Dave Pearl
2nd VP - Dave Worthington
Secretary - Harry Grim
Treasurer - Sam Eckhardt
Financial Secretary - Steve Cronin
Trustee – Tom Markey
The Bucks County Technical High School in Fairless Hills, PA is looking for donations of gently used turnout gear as well as air packs cylinders for Scott 2216 and 4500 systems. And any other equipment that you feel will benefit in training. Please contact Daniel Hoffman at dhoffman@BCTHS.com with any questions.  

Station 2, Southampton. On Saturday Oct. 22nd the owner of the original Southampton 1921 Model T Ford/ Hale brought the truck from Maryland to Sta. 2. The “T” and their 1910 Button Hand Engine operated from draft. Hale records show this truck to be the oldest operating Hale pump apparatus. It is a 250 GPM rotary gear. Southampton hopes to purchase the T/Hale in the near future.
Sprinklers - It was the early 1970s, and Coleman was a battalion chief with the Costa Mesa, California, Fire Department. Responding to a call, he arrived at the scene of an already contained home fire and approached his weary-looking captain, Ray Gallagher, in the driveway. A seasoned veteran firefighter, Gallagher was typically guarded with his emotions, but now he was crying. Coleman entered the home and saw what had provoked Gallagher’s reaction: the body of a 13-year-old girl, lodged between a wall and a couch inside her bedroom. Her attempts to escape the fire had led her there, where she died. Gallagher had a daughter about the same age.
Coleman was immediately reminded of another incident the week before, when he had responded to a fire at a yacht factory. Sprinklers had controlled the fire, the fire department squeegeed the floors, and the factory resumed business that day.
“Not a single, solitary thing was lost in that building,” says Coleman, a former state fire marshal for California who now consults for a handful of fire protection firms. “How is it that we can save a damn fiberglass boat, but we can’t save a 13-year-old child? That was the galvanizing moment when I became a really strong fire sprinkler advocate.”
Pennsylvania now requires sprinklers in all townhouses. This is a step towards sprinklering all homes in PA by proving to builders, legislators, insurance companies and firefighters their economical and life saving benefits. At the same time we are building the residential sprinker industry to design and install cost effective systems. 
Fire Company Training Officer Information Session -Bucks County Community College will be hosting two 2-hour training information sessions targeted to assist Fire Company Training Officers with effectively navigating the fire training system. Participants will only need to attend one of these sessions. Session 1: Tuesday, Dec. 13, 2016 at the Lower Bucks Public Safety Training Center, 2912 River Road, Croydon, PA 19:00 – 21:00 Session 2: Wednesday, Dec. 14, 2016 at the Public Safety Training Center, 1760 S. Easton Road, Doylestown, PA 19:00 – 21:00 
Topics: 

Navigating the Training System

Securing Training Manuals 
Registration & Cancellation Course Request Process
Certificates & Transcripts
Professional Certification Question & Answer Session Participants must pre-register by COB (16:00) on December 7, 2016. Bristol Location – Contact Shannon Bruce at 267-685-4888 or at shannon.bruce@bucks.edu 
Doylestown Location – Contact Shannon Sliwka at 215-340-8414 or at Shannon.sliwka@bucks.edu
NEWTOWN TOWNSHIP - In his 2017 proposed general fund operating budget, township manager Kurt Ferguson is recommending that the township end its long-time fire services agreement with the all-volunteer Newtown Fire Association (NFA).

Instead he advocates that the township create its own volunteer force to supplement the township’s paid Emergency Services Department which already operates on a part-time schedule during the week.

At the Oct. 17 supervisors’ work session, Ferguson outlined the proposed 2017 operating budget for the fiscal year beginning Jan. 1 and it calls for severing the alliance with the NFA at the end of the next calendar year.

“We have one year remaining in our agreement with the Newtown Fire Association and I’m recommending that it not be renewed,” Ferguson stated in his prepared remarks to the supervisors which lasted about a half-hour.

Currently, the township has earmarked $170,000 in the 2016 general fund operating budget for the NFA and the same amount is proposed for the next fiscal year ending Dec. 31, 2017.

But then, according to the township manager, all financial ties would be cut after the two-year agreement expires.

“I’m recommending that the township in 2017 begin creating and building its own volunteer fire company that would work in conjunction with our full-time Emergency Services Department beginning in 2018,” Ferguson proposed.
“I believe that this fundamental change is a better model for the township moving forward,” he continued. “This move makes sense from the perspective of volunteer coordination, regional cooperation, institutional partnerships and economic realities.”

The township’s own Emergency Services Department operates with a paid staff and chief, covering the township 60 hours a week, Mondays through Fridays from 6 a.m. until 6 p.m.

The NFA, which is based in the Newtown Borough, responds to calls in the township all other times, including overnights and weekends.

The township's Emergency Services Department has eight paid full-time firefighters under the command of Chief Glenn Forsyth, who the supervisors appointed in June 2012.

The paid emergency department was formed several years ago to provide manpower when most of the members of the Newtown Fire Association were at their regular jobs.

As part of Ferguson’s recommended changes, the township would hire a salaried deputy fire chief to help build the volunteer force which would cover the township for 108 hours when the paid firefighters are off.

Under the scenario, the new deputy chief would be tasked with fostering cooperation with regional all-volunteer fire departments, especially those in Wrightstown and Upper Makefield townships.

Interestingly, the NFA was not mentioned in that planned regional partnership.

According to Ferguson, a regional approach must be taken to help ensure adequate coverage and public safety in times when it’s harder for local fire departments to attract volunteers and raising funds to buy equipment.

“The days of every volunteer company having their own ladder and every other piece of equipment is becoming increasingly difficult,” he explained. “A regional focus on what piece of equipment is needed and when will allow all participating department to share in those costs and avoid expensive equipment redundancies.”

Ferguson also proposes building a 2,000 square-foot addition to the township’s public works’ building to house the planned volunteer firefighters.

He also is recommending that a used fire engine be purchased out of general fund revenues, as well as the purchase of gear needed to properly equip 15 new volunteer firefighters.

According to Ferguson, the $170,000 that the township saves in funding the Newtown Fire Association would be earmarked for the new deputy chief’s salary, as well as for equipment.

In addition, he said that the township would keep all of the $130,000 in state funds, which currently is dispersed to the non-profit Newtown Volunteer Firefighters' Relief Association, which benefits volunteer NFA firefighters and their families in case of death or serious injury.

Instead that money would be used to help pay for insurance, equipment and other items that a Newtown Township volunteer force would need.

“We believe that this additional $300,000 will allow the township to assume all fire related duties and oversights necessary to protect the township,” Ferguson told the supervisors.
As part of the township manager’s plan, an apprenticeship program would be offered through Bucks County Community College for fire safety students to qualify for credits by volunteering with Newtown Township.

“The students would get field training and it would also provide coverage to the volunteer component of our fire operations during the needed hours,” he said.

After the meeting, Ferguson admitted that he had not provided Newtown Fire Association with advance notice of his recommendation that the township severe funding and form its own volunteer force. As a result, no one from the NFA was in attendance at the sparsely-attended budget presentation.

During the budget presentation, none of the five supervisors who attended questioned or commented on the township manager’s proposal, which could be a sign that the floated plan might not come to fruition, or be dramatically altered.

After the meeting, several supervisors said that they are taking the matter under advisement, and that it would be reviewed in the upcoming budget discussions before a final general fund operating package is passed in December.

Chairman Kyle Davis told BucksLocalNews.com that fire service costs are becoming more expensive for municipalities, and that every effort should be made “to explore whether to regionalize it.

“Keeping safety and preserving safety is our number one priority,” he maintained.

When asked whether the township severing ties with the Newtown Fire Association would cause them financial hardship or possible disbandment, Davis said, “They still have [Newtown] Borough to service, so they have to figure out how they’re going to do that.”

For several years the relationship between the township and NFA had been chilly at best.

In 2011, the supervisors hired the Matrix Consulting Group which made a number of recommendations, including creating a township fire chief’s position, to oversee the paid township staff, as well as the borough’s volunteer association when it responded to calls in Newtown Township.

That report concluded that two fire companies under separate commands needed to be more unified for both efficiency and public safety.

Earlier this year when the township supervisors approved a new two-year pact with the fire association, the seven-page agreement specifically spelled out who is charge when the NFA answers calls in the township, as well as mandates response times.

If the township’s chief and paid emergency personnel are on duty when assisted by fire association crews, township personnel will be in charge of the volunteer firefighters.

Meanwhile, when the township emergency personnel are off-duty the NFA’s own command structure oversees all fire calls answered in the township.

If the volunteer department is on another call outside of the Newtown area, it must guarantee that the township is covered by a neighboring fire department when the township’s own paid force is off duty.
History - In 1697, a law was passed in Philadelphia that required every house to have 2 leather buckets to be used in case of a fire. Through the efforts of Benjamin Franklin, the Union Fire Company (the first volunteer fire company in the United States) was established on December 7, 1736 at Front and High (Market) Streets. Over the next 134 years, dozens of volunteer fire companies sprouted up across the city. 
History Books – Total books sold or given to County Companies has reached 740. Anyone who is planning a company purchase (save the tax) should e-mail me at edpfeiffer44@gmail.com. Invoices to companies can be provided from the association. Books used as gifts by the company and paid by check from an invoice are tax exempt. Help celebrate our history and meet our expenses by buying books.

Books may also be purchased and shipped for a $4.50 shipping and handling charge at Http://www.buckscountyfireservice.org. 

Books are available at all Monthly meetings.
Why test smoke detectors?

Smoke detectors have the following functions:

1. Their ability to sense smoke.

2. Their electronic ability to relay the sensing to the horn.

3. And the ability for the horn to make noise.

Should anyone of these functions fail, the detector fails. Pushing the test button only tests item #3 (the power supply). A full test of the smoke detectors requires smoke. Artificial smoke is sold in an aerosol can for this purpose. Cooking smoke provides a great test.

If your smoke detectors are connected by wires (hardwired) or wirelessly they have these functions:

1. Their ability to sense smoke.

2. Their electronic ability to relay the sensing to the horn within the sensing detector.

3. Their ability to also send the signal to the other detectors.

4. The receiving detector’s ability to receive the signal electronically.

5. And the ability of the receiving detector to make noise.

Every detector must be checked with smoke to insure all of these functions occur. If not, the detector fails.
Volunteer Fire Companies in Pennsylvania received a total of 65.5 million dollars in Relief Association funds in 2016.
PA State Fire Academy in response to FF1 training hours – “Good training equates to smarter, more skill-capable firefighters, which should equate to a safer firefighter. Safer firefighters should equal a safer community when we respond”.
Dr. Harry Carter Nov. 2016 PA Fireman Mag. – “The true measure of your accomplishments in life will be determined by your success in sharing and caring for others. The entire article is a great read.

CDC (Center for Disease Control) - Wash your hands to prevent to spread of disease and carcinogens.
About 3.4 million (in addition 850,000 were sold in Canada) Dehumidifiers Made by Midea have been recalled due to Serious Fire and Burn Hazards. Midea has received 38 reports of smoke and fire. About $4.8 million property damage has been reported. No injuries have been reported. They were sold at: Lowes, Menards, PC Richard and other stores nationwide from January 2003 through December 2013 for between $100 and $300.
History - One of the eight surviving drivers from the Horse Drawn apparatus days with the Reading Fire Dept. has died. Herman Pershonic served 38 years with the Rainbow Hose Co. RFD was organized on March 17, 1773, with the founding of the Rainbow Volunteer Fire Company. According to legend, the new company's name was being boisterously debated in the tavern where the meeting was being held, when a rainbow appeared in the eastern sky following an early spring thunderstorm, thus giving birth to the name.
Station 30, Falls Township, traded in their 1999 Seagrave Patriot, 4-door cab, 100 ft rear-mount ladder when they got the new Aerialsccope. The Ladder has been re-sold to Newington (Rockingham County, NH)
Station 58, Trumbauersville, is selling their 1998 Spartan Marion 19 foot walk in rescue truck, seating for 10, 350 hp Cummins motor with 23,785 miles, 25KW pto generator, and 4-1000 watt light tower. If interested or any questions contact Deputy Curtis Diehl 267-446-5759
showdog65@yahoo.com
Station 21, Langhorne, is selling their 1992 Spartan Gladiator/3-D, 4-door 10-man cab, 1500/500 engine. For more information contact Asst. 21, Gerald Vacchiano  jvac21@verizon
https://www.firetruckmall.com/default
Station 59, Silverdale,  is selling their classic 1980 Ford C8000/Pierce top-mount engine with 23,695 miles on it. chief@silverdalefd.com
Station 31, Fairless Hills, has taken delivery of Engine 31 a Pierce Arrow XT. Cummins, Allison, 2000 GPM, 750 tank, Husky foam Harrison 6KW.
During the week of 11/28/2016, Bucks County 911 will begin a transition from Radio Version 7.14 to Version 7.16.  The following is the anticipated schedule of events for the week of this transition. 

11/29 - The Motorola team, in partnership with the radio technicians, will begin work on the UNC which will not allow us to complete any Over the Air Programming for the day.  There will be intermittent outages of the GPS platform at this time.  

11/30 – Between Midnight and 0600 hours, the Motorola team will be performing work that will roll the zone controllers.  There will be four (4) of these planned events in the overnight hours.  The expected time of these events is: 0040 hours, 0230 hours, 0420 hours and 0520 hours.  It will put the system into site trunking momentarily.  We expect this to be brief as the system automatically moves to the next zone controller and allows us to resume normal operations.   We expect this will be the most affecting of all of the work being completed during the week, although the work will be very brief during these 6 hours.  

Station 92, Warminster, has taken delivery of a 2000 GPM Farrara.

Kidde has recalled about 3.6 million (in addition 1.5 million were sold in Canada NightHawk combination smoke/carbon monoxide (CO) alarms. The alarm can fail to continue to chirp when it reaches its seven year end of life if the batteries are replaced, leading consumers to believe it is still working. This poses a risk of consumers not being alerted to a fire or CO incident in their home.

If your Detectors are not Connected, your home is not Protected!

This is your newsletter and it needs your input to be successful. Please send your news to EdPfeiffer44@gmail.com anytime during the month. 
Happy Thanksgiving!







